
 

 

2020 Primary Swimming Carnival 
 
23 January 2020 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome back to 2020. Our first Primary sports event of the year is the Primary Swimming Carnival, which has 
certainly become a great way to start the year!  The carnival will be held at the Manning Aquatic Centre on 
Thursday January 30.   
  
The buses will depart from the College at 9:20am and arrive back at the College before 3pm, in time for 
regular buses home.  All costs for buses and pool entry will be covered by the College. 
 
Students in Kindergarten and Year 1 will not be attending the carnival. Students in Year 2 should only attend 
if they turn 8 in 2019, AND are capable of swimming 50m AND intend to compete on the day. Year 2 students 
are not required to attend the swimming carnival, but may if they would like to. Year 2 students NOT attending 
the carnival will be required to attend school as normal. 
 
If you believe your child qualifies for multiclass events due to a disability, please contact Mr Warner so we can 
discuss opportunities in swimming and other sports.  
  
Please ensure your child has appropriate sports uniform or house colour dress-ups, sunscreen, hat, sunglasses, 
appropriate footwear, food and drinks. If you are unsure of your child’s house please contact your class 
teacher. The pool’s canteen will be in operation throughout the day.  
 
Girls are required to wear one piece swimmers, where the midriff is covered, in accordance with College 
Policy.  Both boys and girls are encouraged to wear rash shirts particularly in free play times.  
  
All students will be encouraged to enter at least one race. The 50 metre freestyle is a good choice for those 
looking to only compete once. After lunch the lanes may be taken out and all students may have the 
opportunity for free swimming if time permits.  
 
Parents/Carers are invited to come along and make this a fantastic, family day! Feel free to get into the fun of 
the day by dressing in your child’s house colours. There may be an opportunity for a staff verses parents race, 
so bring your swimmers and let Mr Warner know if you’d like to compete. 
 
Please complete and return the permission note attached to the class teacher ASAP.  
 
If you are dropping off or picking up your child directly to/from the pool, please ensure you make contact 
with their class teacher on arrival/departure.  
 
Yours in Christ 
 
Dave Warner         Rob Storrie 
Sports Coordinator        Head of Primary 



TAREE CHRISTIAN COLLEGE – EXCURSION CONSENT 2020 
Taree Christian College Primary Swimming Carnival 

 
I give permission for my child to participate in Primary Swimming Carnival activities at the Manning 
Aquatic Centre on Thursday January 30, 2020. I understand that my child will be travelling to and from the 
Manning Aquatic Centre by bus. 
 
To the best of my knowledge my child has no medical condition, disability or injury which puts them 
at risk participating in this activity. In the event of illness or injury I authorise the seeking of such 
medical assistance, on my behalf, that my child may require. 
 
 

 
 

 
My child will need assistance to swim 50m 

freestyle: 
 

□Yes        □No 

 
I will take my child directly to the pool and 

supervise them until their classroom teacher 
arrives: 

 

□Yes        □No 

 

 
Student Name 

 

 
Year 

 
                  

 
Parent/Carer name 

 

 
Parent/Carer signature 

 

 
Date 

 


